14 Years On & A Visitor from the USA March 2003

The March 2003 Meeting of the Club was a celebration of its 14 years since being Chartered. To recognise the occasion each member was presented with a Zonta Rose.

The Club also welcomed a visiting Zontian from the United States. Linda Jacobsen, a Zontian from the Zonta Club of St Charles and the current Lieutenant Governor for District 7 spoke at the meeting. She told those present of the activities of her Club which, in contrast to Brisbane East, is 40 years strong and has one Charter Member who is now 90 years of age. Linda spoke of the Zonta friendships she has made through her travels and the strengths of Zontians dedicated to service and supporting women. Many business cards were exchanged with thoughts of renewing contact with Linda at the 2004 Convention in New York.

The attached photo is of two of Brisbane East's Charter Members Denise Conroy and Bev Purcell on either side of Linda.
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